
leaseplan.co.uk

Vehicle Excise Duty changes

Important 
information 

Where can I find out more?
If you have any further concerns around impact to your fleet and how charges are applied and you have any 
particular requirements please get in touch with your Account Manager. 

Click on the link to check out the full details of the change and how vehicles will be affected:  
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/vehicle-excise-duty/vehicle-excise-duty

The Government is making significant 

changes to Vehicle Excise Duty Rates 

(VED) for cars registered on or after 

1st April 2017. This means that nearly 

all cars registered on or after 1st April 

2017 will see a change in the amount 

of RFL they need to pay.

To reflect the new VED rates, 

LeasePlan updated our Quotes and 

Order systems on Friday 13th January 

to ensure that any new quotes 

produced from that date include the 

new VED rates.  

As lead times do vary by manufacturer, 

our intention was to minimise any 

price changes required for vehicles 

that would be delivered post 1st April.  

How does this affect you?

• 	�Orders placed before 13th January for vehicles which will be registered before 

1st April are not impacted.

• 	�Orders placed after 13th January for vehicles which will be registered after 

1st April will be quoted correctly, at the new VED rate.

• The new RFL scheme excludes vans.

Some orders will be affected, and the actions LeasePlan will 
take are detailed below:

• 	�Any orders placed before the 13th of January but due to be delivered after 

the 1st of April we will need to update with the new VED Rates. Our Customer 

Service Teams will contact you to provide you with the updated rental to 

reflect the new VED amount.

• 	�Any orders placed after the 13th of January and therefore including the new 

higher rates but due to be delivered before the 1st of April we will proactively 

Schedule Update upon delivery to reflect the lower costs.




